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SAINT PAUL LONG-RANGE CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT BUDGET 
COMMITTEE MEETING 

 
Monday, May 15, 2017 at 3:30 p.m. 

 
Central Library – 4th Floor Conference Room 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

 

Members 

Present: 

Rebecca Airmet, Mohamed Barre, Larvel Bunker, Kellie Charles Connor, 

Joel Clemmer, Raymond Hess, Amy Huerta, Chai Lee, Elizabeth Matakis, 

Mary Morse Marti, Noel Nix, Paul Raymond, Darren Tobolt, Kurt Zilley 

Members 

Excused: 

Mohamed Barre, Kellie Charles Connor, Samakab Hussein, Elizabeth 

Matakis, Tiffany Orth, Corina Serrano,  

Members 

Absent: 

Paulette Swindeman 

Visitors 

and City 

Staff 

Present: 

Abdiwahab Ali  

John McCarthy 
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1. Convene 

 
2. Approval of Agenda 

 
Mr. Hess motioned to approve agenda, Mr. Zilley seconded. All approved. 
 

3. CIB Discussion 
 
Mr. Nix the chair updated the CIB members on the 17 for 18,19 CIB landscape. Spoke about 
the 2018 CIB budget being spoken for due to annual programs and 4 projects tying up the 
remaining funds; Scheffer Rec Center 4.229 million in 18, Fire Station 20 1 million in 18, 
Griggs Parks 1.5 million in 18 and Margaret Street Bike Boulevard 320 thousand. Chairmen 



 
 

Noel also spoke about the 2019 CIB budget and that most of the funding was tied to annual 
programs and Scheffer Recenter project but that there would be a remaining balance of 1.278 
million that the CIB discussed potentially using for capital maintenance fund and that a current 
City Wide Facilities study by Ameresco would shine a light on City’s Capital Maintenance 
need. The Chair also informed the new members of the committee that this fall the committee 
will have the opportunity to here, discuss and deliberate during the capital maintenance 
process. 
 

4. CDBG Deliberations  
 
Ms. Mary Morse Marti spoke to the committee about the spreadsheet she had put together on 
her list of which projects should receive funding. She asked the committee if they would be 
willing to use that as a base or starting point for preliminary deliberations. Ms. Airmet motioned 
and Mr. Tobolt seconded. All approved the motion. 
 
The CIB committee then proceeded to amend Ms. Morse’ allocation for each project. Below is 
the preliminary allocation the CIB body agreed upon with a caveat that the Public Hearing 
would inform their final recommendation and that they would revisit deliberation on June 12th 
after the Public Hearing on after June 5th. 
 

 
 
 

5. Adjourn 
 

 
Staff: 
Abdiwahab Ali (651-266-8839)      John McCarthy (651-266-8554) 
abdiwahab.ali@ci.stpaul.mn.us                     abdiwahab.ali@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
       
http://www.stpaul.gov/cib 
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